WEST KELOWNA MINOR BASEBALL

MINUTES  SEPT 14, 2011

MT BOUCHERIE PORTABLE
In Attendance: Tom Katelnikoff, Todd Loeppky, Roxane Loeppky

                          Donna Cornell, Don Klettke, Carol Katelnikoff

1. Review of Minutes and Agenda: motion to accept: Todd, all in favor. 
2. Review of Financial Report: Not in attendance, no report

3. Director Reports:

a. T-ball: Pam Crockett: not in attendance, no report

b. Tadpole: Pam Crockett: not in attendance, no report

c. Mosquito: Jared Enns: not in attendance, no report

d. PeeWee: Don Klettke: Would like to Summerball start earlier. Overall season went good.

e. Bantam: Todd Loeppky: no report

f. Midget: Stuart Fraser: not in attendance, no report

g. 1st Vice President: Don Klettke: no report

h. 2nd Vice President: Peggy Baun: not in attendance, no report

i. Registrar: Dave Lofstrom: not in attendance, no report

j. Webmaster: Dave Lofstrom: not in attendance, no report

k. Uniforms: Donna Cornell: no report

l. Equipment: Todd Loeppky: we need to move items from Moquito shed to PeeWee shed. Todd will arrange a day with Tom to do that before end of month.
m. Tournament: Roxane Loeppky: no report

n. Umpire in Chief: Stuart Fraser: not in attendance no report

o. Concession: Carol Katelnikoff: no report

p. Fundraising: Vacant

q. Head Coach: Tom Katelnikoff: no report

r. VOC Rep: Tom Katelnikoff: VOC profit this year between $5000-6000.

4. President’s Report: Tom Katelnikoff: no report

5. New Business: 


a. Gaming Grant: Grant was denied. Tom received letter first part of Sept. Lawyer’s secretary forgot to send in our Annual Report and a couple of previous years mistakes were the reasons. Tom distributed a draft letter of Reconsideration to everyone present to read and discuss. 

Roxane suggested Tom contact the person he spoke to in July. Tom spoke to someone today from the Gaming Board and they suggested we just send in the request for Reconsideration. Everyone agreed the letter was good and to go forward. Tom will send out a final copy to the Board before sending it to Victoria.


b. Dale Thomas: Discussion on where to use Dale Thomas.  Tom suggested that Dale Thomas direct T-Ball and Tadpole. Board all agrees he is a valuable part of our association.

c. Date for AGM: Date to be either Nov. 7th or 14th.  All agreed on Nov. 7th.

6. Adjournment: 8:04 pm. Motioned by Todd, 2nd by Donna.
